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The new Shutford village hall  

is now open! 
 
 
 

www.shutfordvillage.com 



Shutford Village Hall Launch Evening Friday 14 July  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Special thanks to fotofish for 
taking such amazing 
photographs. 



 
 
Dear Villagers 
 
As you can see from the photos we are celebrating 
the opening of our new Village Hall which officially 
took place on Friday 14 July 2017. 
 
We have worked tirelessly over the last few 
months with tremendous support from a great 
working party, that turned up weekends, weekdays and evenings to finish 
the hall to such an amazing standard.   
 
On my part I have and would like again to thank everyone who has been 
involved.  For the endless cups of tea and coffee and fantastic goodies 
that appeared to keep our spirits high, I love flapjacks! 
 
I am sure you will agree from the photos and for those who have already 
visited the hall, we now have a fantastic new village hall and one to enjoy 
for many years to come. 
 

 
 
   

 
 
Rita Livesey, Editor    Email: rita@rlmarketing.co.uk    
 
 
A family in the village is looking for someone who can spare a few hours 
per week, 4:45-6:45 pm Tuesday & Wednesday’s starting in September.  
£10.00 per hour.  If you are interested, please email 
rita@rlmarketing.co.uk for further information. 
 
 

mailto:rita@rlmarketing.co.uk
mailto:rita@rlmarketing.co.uk


Welcome to… 
 
Susan Allan and Nick Coffey who have moved into The Grange, 
Malthouse Lane, Shutford. 
 
They move in with their two boys and a dog.  
 
Their hobbies include gardening, watching films and eating out! And 
occupations are an Insurance Consultant and ex-publisher. 
 
They moved to Shutford as it is a ‘lovely village and to be close to 
family.’ 
 
 
 



 
SHUTFORD WI 

 
 
 
At our June meeting, Pam Sutton told us about “Troop Aid”, its 
foundation in 2006 and subsequent developments.  This charity 
provides basic essentials for military personnel returning home 
for medical treatment without their personal effects.  Injured 
servicemen and women receive a Grab Bag containing toiletries 
and some clothing suitable for their hospital stay. 
 
Instead of a meeting in July, 13 members and 3 friends enjoyed 
an outing to Rockingham Castle near Corby, hiring a Shipston Link 
minibus.  We had a great day, benefitting from the good weather, 
touring the house and gardens.  A tasty lunch was enjoyed in the 
tearoom. 
 
Visitors will be made very welcome at any of our forthcoming 
meetings, now held again in Shutford Village Hall at 10am, when 
our future speakers will be: 
 

August 1st    Summer Social (no speaker) 
September 5th  Russell Cherry – Nepal 
October 3rd Graham Kirby – History of Coins 

 

For further information on our WI, please contact either  
Geraldine on 780579 or Jenny on 780570 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Movie nights are coming to Shutford! 

 

With the opening of our new Village Hall, these will take 

place every last Saturday in the month starting on  

Saturday 30 September at 7:00 pm.  

 

Themed evenings will be introduced to include  

culinary delights! 

 

Further details of films to be shown will be on the village 

website and noticeboards, so keep a look out! 

 

 

www.shutfordvillage.com 

 

 
 

http://www.shutfordvillage.com/


SHUTFORD VILLAGE HALL 
100+ CLUB RESULTS 

 
JUNE      £50.00      £10.00       £5.00 
  
             Olivia Taylor   Gail O’Dell    Charlotte Stanley 
 
JULY      £35.00      £10.00       £5.00         
 
              Lena Cusiter    Tom Hunt Jenny Ingham  
 

The Draw for July took place on the 
WI Outing to Rockingham Castle on Tuesday 4July. 

Next Draw will be at the 
Book Club on Monday 28 August. 

 
The First Prize for September 2017 will be £75 

 
We will be collecting subscriptions for the next 6 months 

Membership, October-March, during September 
 

 

  



Notes of the Parish Council Meeting held on  
 12 July 2017 

Your Parish Council 
 

Barbara Reynolds (Clerk)    780479 
Lynne Parsons (Chair)    780649 
Malcolm Goldie ( Vice-Chair)  788538 
Athene Duffield    788332 
Rose Hancock     780622 
John Yeomans     780564 
Andrew McEwan   788266 
Helen Gibbs      07500937390 
 

We welcomed one member of the public as well as Cllr. George Reynolds. 
The next meeting of the Parish Council will be on Wednesday 13 September 

2017. 
The meeting will start at 7.30p.m in the village hall. 

Thereafter meetings will be held on the second Wednesday every other month 
in the village hall 

 
Parish councillors would welcome more villagers at these meetings to participate in 

the democratic process. 
 
HIGHWAYS:  Frustration with the pot holes, their lack of repair and the apparent 
lack of speed with which the highways department at the County Council works 
continues.  The clerk’s perseverance in writing to the Council is admirable.  There 
are at least markings on the road that indicate some repair work may be imminent. 
SPEED CHECK:  The data from the temporary speed camera purchased by the 
Parish Council was sent to the police and the Road and Safety officer at 
Oxfordshire County Council both of whom confirmed the analysis made by the 
Parish Council.  We are aware that data collected at other times including volume 
of traffic will vary if collected at other times.  Parish Councillors are mindful that 
speed is a problem on occasions and want to try to take action to ameliorate this. 
We have agreed to purchase several “Twentys Plenty” signs to be erected at 
entrances/exits to the village. We also intend to ask the Road and Safety officer at 



OCC to come to the village and carry out a technical assessment.  He has already 
told us that any traffic calming measures that are installed have to be financed by 
the Parish Council and could cost anywhere between £5 – 7K.  His technical 
assessment is no guarantee that traffic calming will be installed but his advice will 
be useful in informing further action if necessary. 
ALLOTMENTS:  We now have five residents on the waiting list who would very 
much like to rent and cultivate an allotment.  Some have been waiting for some 
time.  All the allotments have now been inspected and councillors will continue to 
monitor them on a regular basis.  Councillors are clear that allotments that are not 
cultivated cannot be held when there are others who wish to use them.  Allotment 
rents are due in September and we have decided that where an allotment has not 
been cultivated to any degree then the allotment holder will be told that they need 
to share their allotment with those on the waiting list.  If, however, you are willing 
to share your allotment now then please let us know by contacting the Clerk to 
the PC. 
DAIRYGROUND:  Hurrah!  The PC will be purchasing a new see saw for 
Dairyground and it will be erected as soon as possible.  Usual safety warning re the 
see saw in place at the moment. 
DE-FIB: This is now in place.  Cllr. Helen Gibbs is the lead councillor responsible 
for this equipment and will be organising training for its use shortly. Cllr. Gibbs is 
keen to hear from any volunteers who would like to be trained and help with 
checking the de-fib.  Email: helengibbs84@hotmail.co.uk or telephone.   
Please also note the following: 
 Alison Hughes Roselawn Ivy Lane.     I am the NHS Community First 
Responder for Shutford.  I also carry a defibrillator along with oxygen and 
am fully trained as back up for certain conditions if someone dials 999. 
 
ROAD CLOSURES: Some villagers may be aware that there are two road 
closures either end of the village; one starting on 24 July lasting one month 
between Shutford and North Newington and from Five Turns to unnamed road to 
Broughton. The other starting on 7 August lasting one month on the Epwell Road.  
This is clearly going to cause some inconvenience.  The clerk is contacting Thames 
Water to clarify this situation and any changes to this will be posted on the village 
notice boards.  

mailto:helengibbs84@hotmail.co.uk


 
 
This year`s Christian Aid Week was 14th – 20th May – £555 has been 
given to this important charity from the door to door collection and 
donations. So far, this year villagers have raised £1265 for good causes. 
 
A Beetle Drive was held in church on 27th May. 25 people attended to 
enjoy an hour or so of fun and refreshments. There was lots of 
chocolate to be had also. The next Beetle Drive will be in the autumn.   
 
Members of the PCC ran the cake stall at the Shutford Festival and 
provided tea and other refreshments. It was a beautiful hot, sunny 
afternoon so tea was less popular than in previous years. The day was a 
great financial and social success and we are grateful to Rita Livesey 
for organising the festival again this year. £3000 has been received by 
the church and this money will be used to pay the annual building 
insurance premium and the cost of repairs to the font and some 
electrical work. This money helps with the need to have £250 income 
each week to cover the cost of ministry and the church upkeep.  
 
We are sad to report the death of Edie Turner whose funeral was held 
on 24th May. Mrs Turner lived on The Green all her adult life and was a 
great supporter of church fund raising and other village social events. 
We offer our condolences to her family and friends. 
 
 
We are pleased to welcome Lily Jane Staite-Loveridge as a member of 
the church as she was baptised on 17th June. She was supported by her 
family and friends. Lily is the granddaughter of Clive and Gill Evans. 
 
 

  CHURCH NEWS 
 
Rector - Revd Ronald Hawkes - 780555 
Church Wardens: 
Mr Ken Jeffs – 788308 
Mr John Hodgkins - 788609 
SERVICES: Most Sundays 9.30am but see Wykeham 
News & Benefice website for details. 
 



We have received a gift of a new lectern bible from Susan Marshall the 
sister of the late Dr Michael Aldous who died in February. This bible 
contains modern translations of all the readings used each Sunday.  
 
John Hodgkins and Ken Jeffs were sworn in as churchwarden`s in 
Charlbury Church on 11th July. This annual service was led by the 
Archdeacon of Dorchester, The Venerable Judy French. 
 
The Wykeham Benefice council met in St Martin`s Church on 12th July 
with news from all the parishes including finances, special church 
services and social events. The meeting considered “What sort of 
church do we want to be”? There are lots of good things happening in 
our parishes and we will adapt and try to be relevant to people of all 
ages, denominations or none. Communication is important with The 
Benefice News and Weekly Pewsheet and Benefice website used to 
update everyone. Social media may be needed to reach younger folk? 
       
The Deddington Deanery Pilgrimage visited all parishes in the benefice 
on 20th and 21st July: Morning Prayer was held in Shutford on 21st. 
 
This year`s Oxfordshire Historic Churches Trust Ride and Stride is on 
Saturday, 9th September. We have not raised money for St Martin`s 
Church through this initiative for many years so we are hopeful to get a 
team of riders this year. Sponsorship forms will be available from KJJ. 
 
This year`s Harvest Thanksgiving is on 24th September with a Supper 
on Monday 25th in the village hall. Keep this evening free. 
 
Congratulations to Shutford Village Hall Committee for the opening of 
the new hall on 14th July and to all the many sponsors, donors and 
workers for making the dream a reality. Well done: we look forward to 
using the hall again for our meetings and social and fundraising events.    
 
For church news visit www.wykehambenefice.org.uk or contact 
KJJ@kennyjohn.co.uk. 
 

http://www.wykehambenefice.org.uk/


Illuminate & Celebrate in 2017! 
 

Don’t forget to get your special dates 
in for 2017!  
 
If you have a special celebration, maybe a 
birthday coming up, or a loved one you 
would like to remember, a christening or 
some other occasion in 2017. How special 
it would be for the church tower to be 
illuminated for this occasion for a 
donation of only £10. Please get in touch 
with Ken Jeffs on KJJ@kennyjohn.co.uk.   
Below is a list of those who have been or 
will be remembering a special day: 
 
 

 
Date   Name             Occasion  
 
1st June                    Dorothy & Malcolm Jones  Diamond Wedding  
                                                                                      Anniversary 
17th June                Sheila Andrews                      Bob`s Birthday 
23rd July                 Margaret Holloway               Jean & John Hollings 
                                                                          40th Wedding Anniversary                                                                                                
24th July                 Ken Jeffs                                    Family Birthday 
4th August             Sue Roe-French                       Family Birthday 
11th August           Andrew Baud                           Kjells`s birthday 
13th August           Margaret Holloway                Lesley & John Hollings 
                                Anniversary          
14th August           Sue Roe-French                      Family Birthday 
21st August           Andrew Baud                          Lukas`s Birthday   
29th August           Rita Livesey                             Birthday 
 
 
Any other donation details received after Shutford News publication 
date will be included in the next issue. 

mailto:KJJ@kennyjohn.co.uk


Edith Mary Turner 
7 January 1922 – 8 May 2017 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hazel and Bob wish to thank everyone for their messages of sympathy 
for the loss of Mum. 
 
Also everyone who attended her funeral service and generous 
donations in her memory. 
 
A total of £100.00 was given for the benefit of St Martin’s Church 
Shutford. 
 
Many thanks again 
 
Hazel, Bob & family. 



 

Shutford Book Club  
 
The Shutford Book Club meets on the last Monday 
of each month.   Membership is currently full as 
space to meet is limited, but you can always take 
part virtually.  
 
The books we are reading are regularly published in the Shutford 
News and on the village website, so feel free to read them alongside the 
Book Club.  You can volunteer your thoughts via email to Kirsten Parrish or 
a note in the door of "The Nook" in Church Lane if you'd like to, and we'll 
share them at the meetings!  Forthcoming books are: 

 
 
  
August 28- ‘No Bed for Bacon’ by Carly Brahms 
and S J Simon hosted by Marian McClellan 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
September 25 – ‘Little Boy Lost’ by 
Marghanita Laski hosted by Chris Woodcock 
 
 
 
Contact details:  
Kirsten Parrish:  Kirsten@kdpr.co.uk  or 
780412 

mailto:Kirsten@kdpr.co.uk


 
 
Shutford Striders, 
Strollers and Shufflers! 

 

We have formed an informal walking group for ladies in Shutford, to 
explore and enjoy the lovely walks around Shutford and the 
surrounding areas.   

We meet on Tuesday mornings at 9:30 am by the bus shelter.  We then 
decide where to walk and the length of walk (varies from 45 mins to 2 
hours), depending on the weather conditions.   

Regular attendance is not necessary, just come along when you can.  
All welcome.  

Land Wanted 
I am looking for approximately 0.5 to 1 
acre of land to buy. However, any size 
would be considered if it meets the 
requirements.  

The land will need to have direct access for vehicles. Preferably there 
will be mains water or mains water located nearby for connection. A 
single storey wooden barn will be constructed on the land so a 
suitable area for this will be required. 
The purpose of the land would be to relocate my existing dog day care 
business. The business runs weekdays from 7.30 until 5.30, with no 
dogs left overnight. 
If you or someone you know is looking to sell any land that you think 
may be appropriate please contact Lisa on: 

Tel: 07951 830004   premierpawsandpets@hotmail.com 

mailto:premierpawsandpets@hotmail.com


Clever ways to use the card from the toilet roll… 
 

Use it as a seed starter 
 
Recycled toilet rolls are 
perfect to start planting in. 
Fill them up with soil and 
throw in those seeds—you’ve 
got the perfect planter for the 
garden. 

 
 
 
Ideal bird feeder  

   
This one may have you thinking, 
but it’s really quite simple and the 
birds will love it! Smear peanut 
butter around the roll and cover it 
with bird seeds. Hang them from a 
branch and watch the birds feeds 
off the feeder. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
Cable Organizer  
 
Roll up the cables and neatly tuck them into 
the roll. Add some decorative pieces to the 
rolls to make the look more presentable. 



Are you a knitter? Use them to organize 
your yarn 
  
To avoid mixing up the colours, and having 
loose yarn, simply roll it around the roll for 
easy storage. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Store wrapping paper  
 
Once you open up wrapping paper, it’s 
tough to get it stay rolled up. Take a 
toilet paper roll and clip it around the 
centre of the wrapping paper. This will 
100% keep it from unravelling. 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Make a neat gift box 
   
  



News from the Bottom 

It has been some time since the activities and movements in the Bottom have 
featured in the Shutford News. For new readers it is perhaps important to 
explain that the three dwellings on the single track road from five ways to 
Wroxton, Beggars Barn, Wroxton Mill and Maidenhill form the region known 
as Wroxton Bottom, colloquially known as ‘The Bottom’. Technically the 
Bottom is an area straddling the parishes of both Shutford and Wroxton but a 
petition to the House of Lords to declare the Bottom an independent entity is 
working its way through the constitutional system. Meantime the Bottom is 
enacting a number of measures to establish its independence. 

The reason for this update into the affairs of the Bottom is to mark the 
occasion recently when the self elected Mayor of the Bottom, Jim Perry, 
made a state visit to what still, he fantasises, is his fiefdom. Readers will 
recall that the Mayor sold the mayoral seat, Wroxton Mill, to Mark and Fiona 
Burges Watson a couple of years ago whilst at the same time retaining a few 
acres of Mill land. This retention of land does, in the Mayor’s view, entitle 
him to remain in post; this he has done despite the Alderman’s attempts to 
unearth historic statutes to declare the Mayor to be illegally in post.  This 
painstaking research has now conclusively established that for over a 
hundred years the office of Mayor has by statute always been held by the 
owner of Wroxton Mill. This statute has of course been challenged by the 
current Mayor and the matter will be heard in court at the Maidenhill 
Sessions in September presided over by the Lord May. The Bottom will be 
represented by the eminent constitutional lawyers Juncker and May; Mr 
Perry has retained Floggitt and Scarper to present his case. At a preliminary 
court hearing the current Mayor failed to attend. Apparently he is now very 
aware of the importance of preserving his public image and consequently is 
not prepared to travel in the same car as his chauffeur. Our reporter asked 
Mr Perry for his comments, but he was unavailable. Mrs Perry said that she 
had not spoken to her husband for three months. Asked whether Jim had 
been away from home Mrs Perry said that he had in fact been at home but 
that she just didn't want to interrupt him! 

Anyway, despite all this,  the mayoral visit took place with the Mayor 
graciously calling upon the Alderman at Beggars Barn, the Lord May at 
Maidenhill and Mark and Fiona at Wroxton Mill. The customary tithes were 
presented to the Mayor, although the Burges Watsons were somewhat taken 



aback to realise that it was customary for new residents to hand over to the 
Mayor the entire contents of their wine cellar as a mark of respect. 

The visit included the inspection of potholes with the Mayor giving technical 
advice upon how they could be enlarged in order to deter traffic from driving 
through the Bottom. The proposals to install toll gates at both the five ways 
and Stratford Rd ends of the single track road are likely to receive both 
planning and highways approval within the near future. 

This being a momentous day, the full administrative and state resources of 
the Bottom were on parade. The combined police/ militia paraded under the 
command of ‘Nick of the Nick Elton’ who had taken measures to ensure full 
security for the mayoral party and guests with snipers carefully concealed as 
potholes, the Sopwith Camel aloft with Winco Lawrance and the submarine 
submerged but ready for action on the Soar bottom. 

Other items of news. Regular readers of the Shutford News will be interested 
to know that the F1 Grand Prix circuit has been approved by the planning 
authorities. The track will start on the golf course (by kind permission of the 
Burges Watsons), cross the road opposite Maidenhill, before looping round 
Beggars Barn on its way to the grandstand at what used to be the George and 
Dragon (great viewing position but sadly no food available) and finally 
dropping down from five ways to the start/finish near the cess pit on the golf 
course. It has been decided to give names to many parts of the circuit and so 
far Perry Straight, Alfie Corner, Charlie Chicane and Bottom Tunnel have been 
approved. Anyone wishing to suggest a name for part of the circuit should 
send it to the Mayor with a personal cheque. Priority will be given to the 
biggest cheques! 

Further news from the Bottom is that the campaign to secede from the 
current UK rule, BOTOXIT, is gathering pace and a referendum of Bottom 
inhabitants is to be held in August. The Mayor intends to announce the result 
at least a week before polling day so that voters can be fully informed before 
entering the polling booths entry to which has been reduced to £30 (family 
discounts available). 

The Mayor and The Alderman hope that readers will value and enjoy news 
from the Bottom. With the permission of the editor( doesn't she do a great 
job!) there will be further updates upon movements in the Bottom in future 
editions of Shutford News. 
The “Mayor” and Alderman 



Tombola 270.00£        Wristbands 33.00£            
Water & Wine 214.00£        Bands x 4 1,130.00£        
Plants & Produce 693.14£        Raffle Ticket Printing 49.00£            
Books, DVDs & CDs 90.90£          Minibeast 75.00£            
Toys & Games 31.75£          Toilets 234.00£          
Shooting 86.00£          Cookery demo 300.00£          
Face Painting 49.00£          Insurance 104.00£          
Lei 42.33£          Entertainment Licence 21.00£            
Gifford Circus Raffle 100.00£        Sound system 545.00£          
Rides 50.00£          Publicity 8.00£              
Daisy's Cart 15.00£          Stage 300.00£          
Ice Cream 154.20£        Misc 151.77£           
Teas 336.40£        Tshirts 150.00£          
Raffle 216.00£        
Raffle (presales) 1,269.00£     Total Expenses 3,100.77£   

Income from stalls 3,617.72£  TOTAL PROFIT 6,031.92£   

Bank Account Summary
Sponsorship 950.00£        Balance b/f from 2016 805.02£          
Friends of the Festival 900.00£        Additions from 2016 75.00£            
Evening Tickets/Entrance 1,887.15£      Profit from 2017 6,031.92£       
Barbeque 706.70£        
Beer/Wine Bar 771.12£         Total 6,911.94£   
Donations for stage 300.00£        *

Funds Allocation
Total Income 9,132.69£  To Church 3,000.00£       

To Village Hall 3,000.00£       

* Donated by Rita Livesey & John Hodgkins Balance c/f to 2018 911.94£     

SHUTFORD FESTIVAL
201 7

Income Expenses

Marquee kindly provided by                               
Sir Dominic & Lady Cadbury

 Afternoon Band by courtesy of         
Messrs Tim Rootes & Obbie Waller



FESTIVAL RAFFLE PRIZE WINNERS 2017 
 

Prize Sponsor No Winner 
Farmhouse 
Hamper 

Soho House 1470 Andrew Robinson 

£100 Shutford News 1244 Helen Nixseaman 
Swimming Party Beggars Barn 204 Mark Cusiter 

Golf Lesson 
Mark 
McGeehan 

732 Ann & Bob Pritchard 

£50 Voucher Boden 2068 Hawtin 
Horse Riding 
Lesson 

Turpins Lodge 893 Bailey 

Summertime Jazz Upton House 869 Cathy Elmore 
Distillery Tour Cotswold Gin 2065 Bull 

Tickets 
Crocodile 
World 

948 Beverley Phipps 

Necklace & 
Bracelet  

 1008 Lake 

Brewery Tour Hook Norton 970 Judith Peat 
Will Writing 
Voucher 

Aplins 650 Pat Jeffs 

Free MOT SK Autos 1452 Mark Jeffs 
Pizza Oven Anne  617 Jan Walters 
Manicure Serenity 603 Sue Lock 
Colour Analysis Annie Broe 737 Ann & Bob Pritchard 
2 Hour Photo 
Shoot 

Colin Hurst 925 Jim Gale 

Dove Toiletries 
Set 

 1364 Elaine Boswell 

Selection of Beers  70 Matt Bancroft 
Bottle of Wine  1432 Sandie Long 

 
A huge thank you to all our Friends of the Festival for 

their donations! 





Shutford and surrounding fields, how beautiful!   
Borage & Echium… 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
Shutford in 
Bloom! 
 
 
 
It is good that so many villagers take time and trouble to plant up the barrels 
by the bus stop and containers at the entrances to the village. 
  
I was disappointed to discover recently that some plants had been taken 
from the display on the Epwell Road. Who would do such a thing? 
  
Ken Jeffs 



Shutford Festival 2017 

 
Thank you to Colin Hurst who took all these fantastic photos.  To 

see the full collection simply visit the festival page on the 

Shutford Village website: 

 

 

http://www.shutfordvillage.com/shutford-festival-2017.html 

  

The originals are available from Colin at no cost.  Colin can also 

provide low cost photoshoots.  Just contact Colin by email:  

hurst_colin@hotmail.com or mobile 07962 029514 

http://www.shutfordvillage.com/shutford-festival-2017.html
mailto:hurst_colin@hotmail.com




 
 
 
 
 

What’s happening in our new village hall… 
 
We have a selection of classes that will be running taster sessions, so 
please support.  If they get enough attending they will continue to run 
on a weekly basis. 
 
Wednesday, 2 August, 8-9:00 am: 
Hatha Vinyasa Yoga Class with Ranit Katz.  All welcome!   
Email: katz5holland@gmail.com or just turn up! 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
Wednesday, 2 & 9 August, 9:00-10:00 am.   
Then from 13 September 9:00-10:00 am & 5:30-6:30 
pm.  Weekly thereafter.   Pilates with Doris.  Tel: 07845 884742 
 
 
 
 

mailto:katz5holland@gmail.com


 
 
 
 
 
Saturday, 2 September & 14 October, 9.30 - 12.30 pm: 
Painting with Nigel Fletcher.  For complete beginners to painting and 
others who paint regularly.  £30 per person.  All materials supplied & 
something to paint.  Nigel will demo throughout so people are not left 
to figure out what to do etc, at the end of the session painters will have 
their own oil painting to frame.  To see Nigel’s work go to: 
nigelfletcher.co.uk and to book your space email:  
nvfletcher@btinternet.com spaces limited to 8 painters. 
 
Monthly: 
Friday, 1 September 7:30 pm (first Friday in the month): 
The Supper Circle (September booked up). Contact Jo & Rachel on 
thesuppercirclebanbury@gmail.com  for more information and to  
book for the next one on Friday 6 October.  
 
Saturday, 30 September 7:00 pm (last Saturday in the month): 
A Night at the Movies! Look out for notices and visit the village website 
for details of the first evening. 
 
Tuesday, 10 October (every second Tuesday in the month), 7-9:00 pm 
Shutford Image: A Photographic & Image Club for more information 
and to book contact: roger@pipersrise.plus.com  
 
Thursday, 16 November  one night only!  
Travel Counsellors are coming to Shutford.  
An evening to explore the wonders of travel 
and perhaps to plan your next holiday! 
More details in the September edition of the 
Shutford News. 
 

To keep up to date on all village hall activities, please visit the village 
hall diary on the website:   www.shutfordvillage.com 

mailto:nvfletcher@btinternet.com
mailto:thesuppercirclebanbury@gmail.com


 
The Supper Circle, would like to thank all that 
turned out to watch the Cookery demonstration at 
the recent festival in Shutford.  For all of those that 
have asked for the Caribbean goat recipe, here it is 
 
 
 
Jamaican Goat Curry 
 

4lbs diced goat 
1 teaspoon black pepper 
1 teaspoon salt 
4 large potatoes diced 
1 large red onion 
2 tablespoons minced garlic 
1 tablespoon thyme chopped 
1 bunch of spring onion tops chopped 
1 scotch bonnet finely chopped 
2 tablespoons of Jamaican curry powder 
1 teaspoon of all spice 
Veg oil 
 

• Fry the diced onion and potato in a little oil, in an oven proof pan 
until tender. 

• Remove from the pan 
• Add a splash of oil to the pan the onions were in, and fry the diced 

goat until browned. 
• Add the onions and potato to the pan with all the other ingredients. 
• Give it a good stir together 
• Then place in the oven, 180 degrees, with the lid on for about an hour 

until the goat is tender. You may want to add a splash of water, but it 
does not need this. 

 
Serve with some rice, delicious! Goat can be bought from any good butchers, 
we got ours from Wykham Park farm shop, and if you don’t want the curry to 
be too hot swap the birds eye chilli for one of your liking. 

www.thesuppercircle.com 





Fine Ales from The Fosse 
North Cotswold Brewery LTD   Unit 3 Ditchford Farm   Stretton-on-Fosse   Warwickshire   GL56 9RD 
T  01608 663947 
E  mail@northcotswoldbrewery.co.uk 
W www.northcotswoldbrewery.co.uk 
 

 

Beer goes surprisingly well with cheese – better, in fact, than wine, according to many.  

Beer’s freshness, carbonation and complex taste notes make it perfect for serving with a cheese 
board. 

 

 

Windrush Ale                   3.6%        
Champion Beer CAMRA Warwickshire Beer Of The Year 2012 / Winner Ale of 
the Trail Stratford 2015 
A thirst quenching amber coloured session ale brewed with finest English 
hops for a traditional taste.  A malty slightly sweeter palate. 
SEE 

 

Russet Brown 
SMELL 

 

Gentle Hop, Fresh, Fruity 
TASTE 

 

Malty, refreshing, Sweet 
 

Aged cheese 
like gouda / 
nutty cheeses 
 
Fish 
Beans 
Legumes 

 

 

Cotswold Best                  4.0%       
An easy drinking copper coloured best bitter brewed with finest English hops.   
Appeals to drinkers that like a traditional bitter. 
SEE 

 

Pale Copper 
SMELL 

 

Malty, Biscuity, Fruity Aroma 
TASTE 

 

Toasted Malt, Dry, Fruity 
 

Cheddar 
 
  
Chicken 
Game 
Duck 
 

 

 

Shagweaver                     4.5%       
SIBA Wales and West bottled Golden Ales bronze 2014 and 2015 / 
CAMRA Warwickshire Beer of the Year 2013 3rd  
A golden hoppy refreshing ale made with New Zealand hops.  Appeals to both 
ale and lager drinkers, also great with spicy food. 
SEE 

 

Deep Gold 
SMELL 

 

Hoppy, Grapefruit, Vibrant 
TASTE 

 

Citrus Notes, Sweet, Moreish 
 

Olives 
Manchego 
Goats cheese 
 
Spicy foods 

 

 

Hung Drawn ‘n’ Portered       5.0%  
 
Champion Ale SIBA Wales & West 2014 / Champion Porter CAMRA West 
Midlands  2014 & 2016, bronze 2013 & 2015   / North Cotswold CAMRA Ale 
Of The Festival 2014  
Strong, dark treacle coloured Porter with English hops for a slightly malty 
finish.  An ale that harks back to 18th century London. 
SEE 

 

Mahogany 
SMELL 

 

Malty, Coffee, Resinous 
TASTE 

 

Treacle, Roasted, Molasses 
 

 Blue Cheese 
 
 
Oysters 
Braised Meat 
Chocolate 

 

mailto:mail@northcotswoldbrewery.co.uk


 



 



Serenity at Sibford
Gautherns Barn (nr Temple Mill)
01295 788463     07891 220275

Celebrating 10 Years of Relaxation and Pampering!
Specialising in Guinot and Environ Facials & Skincare

OPI Manicures and Pedicures, Lava Shell and Hot Stone Deep Tissue Massage
All Types of Blemish Removal - Age Spots, Milia, Skin Tags, Warts etc

Shellac, Waxing, Eyelash Tinting, Jane Iredale Make-Up,  
Reflexology, Indian Head Massage

Fully Equipped Pilates Studio

Open Monday to Saturday with Jo and Vanessa
(20+ years experience)

Free Private Parking              email: jo@serenityatsibford.co.uk
www.serenityatsibford.co.uk          www.pilatesinsibford.co.uk



    





   
 

 
 
 
 

Home and Small Business Computer Services 
 

Support for PCs and MACs 
Repair and supply of laptop and desktop systems 

Wireless and wired networks installed and maintained 
Broadband connections configured 

Home and Small Office telephone systems supplied and maintained 
 

Call Derek Brotherston – 01608 730989 
Or email – enquiries@activeconnexions.co.uk 

Supporting clients in North Oxfordshire since 2001 
www.activeconnexions.co.uk  

 
 

mailto:enquiries@activeconnexions.co.uk
http://www.activeconnexions.co.uk/


 
 

 



 



 



 
         

 Colour Analysis by Annie Broe    

I will show you which colours are best for you. Wearing the 
right colours is an easy and effective way to enhance your 
appearance. 

You will instantly look more radiant, younger and healthier  

You will feel more confident 

Colours are very powerful – use this power to your advantage 
and look fantastic! Gift Vouchers available – the perfect 
present   

For a personal colour analysis or for more details please call 
me on 01295 780637 or 07930 398151 or email 
annie4colourandstyle@gmail.com 

 

mailto:annie4colourandstyle@gmail.com


 

 
 



 

 
 



 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Shutford News Advertising Rates 
 

Full page £15.00 per edition 
Half page £10.00 per edition 

Quarter page £5.00 per edition 
 

Includes advert / link on village website: 
www.shutfordvillage.com 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

Building Contractor for  
Shutford’s new Village Hall 

 
projects@genesiscontracting-
uk.com 

          01452 526 195 
                       www.genesiscontracting-uk.com 
 
 

http://www.genesiscontracting-uk.com/


   



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Fancy a takeaway! 
 

The following deliver to Shutford for a small  
delivery charge of around £2:00. 

 
The Indian Queen, Stratford Road, Banbury. Tel: 01295 678888 
Authentic Indian Restaurant Bar & Takeaway 

www.theindianqueen.co.uk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Mr Rice, 47F Broad St, Banbury.  Tel: 01295 278989 
Oriental Chinese Cuisine at its very best! 





Diary 
August   
Tuesday 1 WI – Summer Social, Shutford Village Hall – 

10am 
Wednesday 2   Yoga with Ranit Katz, Shutford Village 

Hall, 8-9:00 am 
Pilates with Doris, Shutford Village Hall, 
9-10 am 

Friday  4 CDC collection Blue/Brown bins fortnightly 
Saturday  5 Tai Chi with Sid Revill, Shutford Village 

Hall, 10-11:00 am 
Friday  11 CDC Normal Waste Collection fortnightly 
Monday 28 Book Club, 7:30pm 
September   
Friday   1 The Supper Circle, Shutford Village Hall 7:30 

pm 
Monday  4 Shutford News Planning Meeting, 3, Church 

Lane- 7.30pm. 
Tuesday  5 WI – Russell Cherry-Nepal. Shutford Village 

Hall, 10am 
Wednesday 13 Shutford Parish Council Meeting 7:30 pm, 

Village Hall 
Saturday 16 Deadline for Shutford News 
Sunday 24 Harvest Thanksgiving, St Martin’s Church 
Monday 25 Harvest Thanksgiving Supper, Village Hall 
Monday 25 Book Club, 7:30pm 
Saturday 30 Movie Night, Shutford Village Hall, 

7:00pm 
 

The ‘Shutford News’ Team - Editor:   Rita Livesey 
Editorial Team:  Margaret Holloway & Joan Wright 

Advertising & Accounts:  Rita Livesey 
Distribution: Pam & Claudia 

Printing:  Mail Boxes Etc, Banbury 
 

The next planning meeting will be on  
Monday, 4 September @ 7:30 pm- 3 Church Lane, Shutford. 

DEADLINE FOR OUR NEXT ISSUE: Saturday, 16 September 2017                
Email: rita@rlmarketing.co.uk 

 Please note dates are correct at the time of going to print.    
Please visit www.shutfordvillage.com for up to date 

information. 

mailto:rita@rlmarketing.co.uk
http://www.shutfordvillage.com/
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